
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross  

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 +  

www.pothc.org + www.facebook.com/pothcnesconset  

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST  

MondayðThursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.  

 

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION  

Saturday: 3:45 P.M.ð4:30 P.M.  

or call Father Michael for an appointment. 

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM  

Baptisms are celebrated on the second and last Sunday 

of each month at 1 P.M.  Please contact the Parish 

Office for more information. 

 

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS  

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six 

months in advance of the proposed wedding date. 

 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

Third Sunday of Lent - March 19, 2017  

 Come and pray with us!  

Matthew 

6:26-27 

òEveryone who 
drinks this water 

will be thirsty 
again; but whoever 
drinks the water I 

shall give will 
never thirst; the 

water I shall give 
will become in him 
a spring of water 

welling up to 
eternal life.ó 

John 4:13-14 
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We are here for you!  

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor 
 

Ms. Ellen Fox 
Director of Religious Education 
 

Mrs. Connie Calabro 
Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch 
Co-Coordinators of Parish Outreach 
 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
Parish Office Hours:  Monday - Friday  9:00 AM - 4:00 PM  (closed 12:15-1:00 PM)  

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister 
 

Mrs. Elizabeth Shea 
Business Manager 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 
 

Mr. Salvatore Finocchiaro 
Coordinator of Youth Ministries 

PASTORAL TEAM  

PASTORAL STAFF  

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary 

Mr. Gerald Farrell 
Custodian 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mr. James Reiss  
Mrs. Mary Pannone 
Religious Education Secretaries 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Mass Intentions Schedule 
 

Week of March 19th, 9 AM Mass 

Mon.   Valentino & Maria Scotto (living) 

Tue.   Charles Porcelli 

Wed.   Harold Wentz 

Thu.   Yvonne Barto (living) 

 

Saturday, March 25th, 5 PM Mass 

Isabella Smith, Victor Lamarque, Robert Lombardo, 

Tonie Strebel, Elio Parente 

 

Sunday, March 26th, Fourth Sunday of Lent  

8:00 AM People of the Parish 

9:30 AM Josephine OôShea, Paul James, Anthony  

    Benante, Ruth Nolan, Liam Armstrong,  

    Ellen Stack 

11:30 AM Enrico Frantellizzi 

New Life  
in Christ  
New Life  
in Christ  

Scripture Readings for March 26th, 2017 
  +  1 Samuel 16:1,6-7,10-13 

  +  Ephesians 5:8-14 

  +  John 9:1-41   

Celebrants for Next Weekendôs Masses 

    March 25th/26th 
  

  5:00 PM  Fr. Frank Eisele 

  8:00 AM Fr. Michael 

  9:30 AM Fr. Michael  

  11:30 AM Fr. Michael  

 

Prayers for our Sick 
  

Please pray for the sick of our parish, their 

families and caregivers: 
  

Andrew Gallo  Denise Lamarque 
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Springing Ahead (Right into a Huge Snow Drift)  

  by Father Michael 
  As I write this column I am listening to an ominous weather forecast for a late winter 
storm.  All things considered it was not a terrible winter, but once March comes we are 
ready to watch for flower buds not shovel walkways.  While students may enjoy the 
snow day, I believe many of the school districts will be taking that day back by 
shortening the Memorial Day holiday weekend.   
 
  This weekend I am away on my annual retreat.  While I will be out of the parish for 
almost a full week, it is valuable time for my spiritual batteries to get recharged.  I enjoy 
traveling, so if I can incorporate a trip with a retreat it is all the more a rich experience 
for me.  I am trying a retreat house which I have never been to before.  It is run by a 
Jesuit community located just outside of Dallas, Texas. (It looks like the snow will end 
just in time for me to get my flight.)  I am participating in a silent Menôs Retreat.  I 
assure you that I will hold the people of Holy Cross in my prayers.  I appreciate if you 
could send one my way.  
 
  I would like to encourage everyone to take seriously Bishop Barresô invitation to 
welcome someone back to the Church.  Many people know family, friends and co-
workers who no longer join us for prayer.  Last weekend I had a woman approach me 
with her friend (a regular parishioner) who said she was responding to that invitation.  
This is a way for Holy Cross to use well its charism of welcome to those who may have 
felt distant from the Church.  Godôs grace could be at work through your invitation to 
someone you know in your life.   
 
   I have a small mountain of letters to read.  Last weekend our Level 8 students 
submitted a formal letter to me requesting to receive the Sacrament of Confirmation.  
So far I have only read a few of the letters, but I have been very impressed with their 
sincerity.  Many of our young people can have a deep spirituality.  We are grateful to 
dedicated catechists and parents who foster this sense of faith.  We are also blessed 
to have a beautiful youth ministry (for our high school students) to foster their 
spirituality.  
 
   And, now from the spiritual to the practical.  We are planning to do major 
maintenance on our floors.  It has been at least five years since they have been 
stripped, waxed and sealed.  We are hoping to be able to do this before Easter, but the 
project will require a window of about 48 hours.  It may be a challenge finding space in 
the calendar to schedule this, but we will try.  This latest winter storm will beat up our 
parking lot a little bit more than it already is.  This much needed repair will certainly be 
a major undertaking once we are in the warmer weather.   

The Knights of Columbus are having a membership drive this weekend, March 18th/19th.  
Please visit their table in the Atrium for more information!  
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PARISH OUTREACH 

Lector Ministry  
 
This is a special opportunity to join one of the most important ministries in our 
parish.  God speaks to His people directly through His word. If you are 
interested in becoming a lector and proclaiming the readings of Sacred 
Scripture and, in the absence of a deacon, the Prayer of the Faithful, we invite 
you to complete the form and place in the collection basket or return to the 
Parish Office.  There will be a Lector Workshop on Thursday, March 23rd, at 
7:30PM.  Please make every effort to attend!  

 
Name______________________________________Phone #_________________ 

òEat Simply So Others May Simply Eató 
 
Pope Francis has asked us to reconsider the heart of our activities during the Lenten 

season.  According to Francis, fasting must never become superficial:  "Fasting makes 
sense if it really chips away at our security and, as a consequence, 
benefits someone else, if it helps us cultivate the style of the good 
Samaritan, who bent down to his brother in need and took care of him."  
 

He often quotes the early Christian mystic John Chrysostom who said:  ñNo act of 
virtue can be great if it is not followed by advantage for others.  So, no 
matter how much time you spend fasting, no matter how much you sleep 
on a hard floor and eat ashes and sigh continually, if you do no good to 
others, you do nothing great.ó 

 
Your fasting and sacrifices during Lent directly benefit those we serve in 
Parish Outreach. You make the connection in your heart of how your 
ñgiving upò of something is really ñgiving forthò compassion and 
assistance to those in need. The words of Pope Francis also challenge 
us to discern in what other ways we can assist our struggling neighbors, 
perhaps in a more personal and involved way. 
 

Thank you for your prayerful participation in our Eat Simply program, which supports our 
efforts to ñbend down to our brother/sister in need and take care of them.ò 

MINISTRY HELP NEEDED! 
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PARISH OUTREACH 

MINISTRY HELP NEEDED! 

Pre-Cana Ministry  
 
Pre-Cana is looking for married couples to join their ministry.  The purpose of this ministry is to 

share the dynamics of the marriage relationship while facilitating meetings with 3 to 5 engaged 

couples.  The time commitment includes an informational training meeting and 

working at least one session per year of the three sessions offered (January, April 

and September).  

 

We will have a meeting for interested couples on Sunday, March 26th, after the 

11:30AM Mass.  If interested, please contact Patti and Frank Ferrandino at  

631-585-0344 or email to purplepatti1128@aol.com .  

Long Island Cares Food Drive - March 25/26  
 

Our Parish will again hold a food drive during Lent, to benefit Long Island Cares . During 
these difficult economic times we are all aware of the struggles many of our neighbors 
endure in meeting the food and financial needs of their households.  Long Island Cares  
provides a valuable service in providing food to community agencies and food pantries 
across Long Island. 
 
Next weekend  (March 25/26) barrels will be available in the atrium for you to place the 
donated food.  Long Island Caresô most needed items: 
 

¶ Pancake/Waffle Mixes 
¶ Hot and Cold Cereal 
¶ Juice (plastic container) 
¶ Shelf-stable Milk (ex. Parmalat) 
¶ Peanut Butter, Jelly/Jam (plastic jars) 
¶ Canned Ham, Chicken, Tuna 
¶ Pasta, Rice, Egg Noodles 
¶ Canned Vegetables, Fruits, Soups 
¶ Cookies, Crackers, Granola Bars 
¶ Shampoo, Conditioner 
¶ Toothpaste, Toothbrushes 
¶ Diapers, Wipes / Feminine Hygiene 

Products 

 
ñNever doubt that a small group of thoughtful, committed citizens can change the 
       world.  Indeed, it is the only thing that ever has.ó  Margaret Mead  
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Next weekend at the offertory we will also have the Catholic Relief Services Collection (CRSC) 
which helps six different Catholic agencies to answer the knock of Jesus in disguise around the 
world.  The CRSC provides services for immigrants, humanitarian aid in the wake of natural 
disasters, refuge for the displaced, and advocacy for peace and justice around the world. 
 
In Niger, changes in climate in western Africa are adversely affecting poor and rural farmers.  No 
matter how hard these farmers work, droughts are shortening the rainy season, leaving harvests too 
small to support families and communities.  Thank you for your support of the Catholic Relief 
Services Collection next weekend! 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 2017 

 

 

Tenebrae Service  
 
Tenebrae is a liturgical service of light to darkness, traditionally celebrated during Lent.  It is 

a presentation of the Passion of Jesus Christ through seven Scripture readings, 

meditations and song.  It involves our Choir, Readers and the Congregation.  Join us 

for our Tenebrae Service on Friday, April 7th, at 7:30PM as we prepare our hearts 

and minds for the great gift of Holy Week to follow. 

LENTEN ACTIVITY 

SPECIAL COLLECTION 
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YOUTH MINISTRY 

Hi Everyone!  Are you in high school?  Do you 

want to make new friends as you play fun games 

and activities?  Do you want to build more of an 

understanding about yourself and your faith?  If 

you answered "Yes!" to any one of those 

questions, then you MUST check out the Holy 

Cross Youth Group!  You will be glad you did!  

  
If you made your Confirmation, then come on down with a friend  and check out the 

wonderful opportunities the Youth Group has for you!  We would love to see you!  Here 

are our upcoming youth events and happenings!  Take a look:  

  

¶ Sunday, 3/19:  Youth Night, 6 - 8PM, a night you donõt want to miss! 

 

¶ Friday - Sunday, 3/24 - 3/26: Youth Spring Retreat! For additional details, please 

see below!   

 

 

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
If you have any questions or concerns, or if you are thinking about joining us and you 

would like more information, then please do not hesitate to contact Sal Finocchiaro, 

Coordinator of Youth Ministries, at HCyouthgroup@hotmail.com  or call the parish 

office.  

Youth Group Spring Retreat!  
 

Calling all teenagers!  Please join us on the Youth Group Spring Retreat for an 

exciting experience as we explore our personal faith with activities and 

friends!  
 

Who can attend?  Any teenager who made their Confirmation  

          (Grades 9-12) 
 

Where?  Sisters of Mercy Villa:  325 Rose Hill Road, Water Mill, NY  
 

When?  The retreat will be held on the weekend of March 24 -26!  

 

If interested, please email Sal Finocchiaro, Coordinator of Youth Ministries at 

HCYouthGroup15@gmail.com 

mailto:HCyouthgroup@hotmail.com
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CASH CALENDAR 

Parish of the Holy Cross  

Cash Calendar ðMarch 2017  
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Saturday, March 18th       5:00 PM 

¶  K OF C MEMBERSHIP DRIVE      Atrium  
 

Sunday, March 19th       All Masses 

¶ K OF C MEMBERSHIP DRIVE      Atrium  
¶ VARIETY SHOW AUDITIONS   2PM Worship Area 
¶ YOUTH NIGHT          6-8PM Atrium   
 

Monday, March 20th       5:00 - 6:00 PM 
¶ ONE TO ONE            All Areas 
 

Tuesday, March 21st       7:15 PM 

¶  CHOIR             Worship Area 
¶ FINANCIAL PEACE UNIVERSITY    Atrium  
 

Wednesday, March 22nd      6:00 PM  

¶ LEVEL 1 TOUR          All Areas  

¶ LEVEL 8 PRAYERS      7PM Worship Area 
 

Thursday, March 23rd       11:00 AM 

¶ MOMSô GROUP          Sacristy 
¶ LEVEL 1 TOUR        5PM All Areas 
¶ LECTOR WORKSHOP     7:30PM Worship Area  
 

Friday, March 24th        8:00 PM 

¶  JOURNEY, CROSS & CRUCIFIXION   Worship Area 
 

Saturday, March 25th       5:00 PM 

¶  L.I. CARES FOOD DRIVE       Atrium  
 

Sunday, March 26th       All Masses 

¶ L.I. CARES FOOD DRIVE        Atrium  
¶ LITURGY COMMITTEE MTG.  10:30AM Conference Rm. 
¶ PRE-CANA MEET & GREET   12:30PM Conference Rm. 
¶ BAPTISMS           1PM Worship Area  

MEETINGS THIS WEEK 

www.cffor.org 

RELIGIOUS FREEDOM 

BEREAVEMENT CONFERENCE 

For the Bereaved and those Ministering to Them 
 

Saturday, March 25, 2017 

8:30AM to 2:30PM 

St. Joseph Parish 

39 N. Carll Ave., Babylon, NY 11702 
 

Keynote presentation by Dr. Kerrianne Page 

 

 For more information and to register, call 516-678-

5800 x506 or visit www.drvc-faith.org/bereavement 


